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TO SELECTED EI MEMBER ORGANISATIONS
Brussels, 19 March 2012
Dear colleagues,

EI calls on your assistance to improve the situation of the detained and ailing President of the Bahrain Teachers Association, Mr Mahdi Issa Abu Dheeb.

On 2 April, the Supreme Court of appeal will again consider Mr Mahdi Abu Dheeb’s request for release on bail. The two previous sessions, on 11 December and 19 February, postponed the decision, consequently prolonging the teacher union President detention under deplorable health conditions. 

Justice delayed is justice denied. EI and BTA contest the initial charges and deplore the fact that the BTA President has not been released on bail although he never used nor advocated violence. We are further disturbed that if Mahdi’s application for bail continues to be denied until the conclusion of the trial, he will have been spent over one year in prison without judgement. 

EI launched several campaigns since February 2011 to support the Bahraini teachers and their teacher association BTA. The last call by EI to ask member organisations to mobilise their embassies resulted in a diplomatic presence at the hearing of 19 February. EI welcomed the last court decision permitting both defendants, Mahdi Issa Abu Dheeb and Jalila Al Salman, the female BTA Vice-President, to be examined by an independent medical panel; the dismissal of three charges related to freedom of expression; and the acceptance of the report of the Bahrain Independent Commission of Inquiry as evidence. 

In view of the 2 April court hearing which will take place at the Ministry of Justice and Islamic Affairs- Diplomatic Area Manama between 9 and 10 A.M., EI again invites member organisations having a diplomatic representation in Bahrain, to kindly inform their Ministry of Foreign Affairs and embassies in Manama to press, by their physical presence at the trial, the judicial authorities to respect transparent and fair judicial process. 

You will find attached hereto a detailed letter to be addressed to embassies with background information and request to offer visibility and protection to teacher unionists.

Please send this letter to your Ministry of Foreign Affairs and your Embassies and keep us informed on their reactions so that the information can be passed on to the BTA. Once more we would like to thank member organisations who have already secured a diplomatic presence.

Yours sincerely,
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Fred van Leeuwen,

General Secretary

Annex 1: sample letter to Embassies
Annex 2: List of Foreign Embassies in Bahrain
All communications should be addressed to the General Secretary – Toute correspondance doit être adressée au Secrétaire général

Toda la correspondencia debe dirigirse al Secretario General – Der gesamte Briefwechsel ist an den Generalsekretär zu richten

